
OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 

SUBLETTE, KS                                   SEPTEMBER 6, 2016  
   
The Governing Body of the City of Sublette, Kansas met in regular session at City Hall at 
7:00 p.m. with Mayor Jery Bailey presiding and the following members of the City 
Council present:  Lawrence Hoerman, Leon Birney, Tom Stoppel and Dylan Shotton.  
Also present were City Attorney Lynn Koehn, Sheriff Troy Briggs, City Superintendent 
Daylen Elsey, Fire Chief Rusty Sherwood and City Clerk Jeannie Trigg.  Visitors were 
Deanna Burkhart, Margaret Weidner, Evangelyn Nightengale and Patricia Stude. 

Mayor Bailey opened the meeting with a prayer. 
   
The minutes of the last regular meeting and special meeting were approved as distributed 
with a motion by Councilmember Hoerman, seconded by Councilmember Birney.  The 
motion carried 4-0. 

Deanna Burkhart, representative from Black Hills Energy, was present for her yearly 
visit. 

Sheriff Briggs gave the monthly law enforcement report for the City.  He informed the 
Council that he has hired a new deputy.   

Margaret Weidner, Evangelyn Nightengale and Patricia Stude were present to discuss and 
sign the agreement between the City of Sublette and Lockport Township for rural fire 
protection and create the joint fire department.  A motion was made by Councilmember 
Hoerman, seconded by Councilmember Birney to approve the agreement between the 
City of Sublette and the Lockport Township.  The motion carried 4-0. 

Fire Chief Rusty Sherwood was present to discuss fire runs.   

City Superintendent Elsey gave the monthly water report.  He discussed condemning a 
property.  He discussed zoning issues.  He discussed asphalt. He informed the Council 
that 
he had a State inspection last week.   

A motion was made by Councilmember Birney, seconded by Councilmember Hoerman 
to hire Tom Stoppel to assist the maintenance department laying tin on the shop roof.  
The motion carried 4-0, with Councilmember Stoppel abstaining. 



A motion was made by Councilmember Hoerman, seconded by Councilmember Shotton 
to approve and allow payment of the bills as distributed.  The motion carried 4-0, with 
Councilmember Birney abstaining on Birney Construction. 

Councilmember Shotton made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilmember Birney.  
The motion carried 4-0. 

                                                                                                    CITY CLERK  
  

                                                                                                              JEANNIE S. TRIGG 


